
City Hall Restoration Commission Meeting

Summary of Meeting held on Monday March 14th 2011

Location: Third Floor Conference Room, City Hall 

Present: J.J. Bell, Steve Dexter, Jim Hafey, Steve Pardee, Maggie Rosa, 
Also present; Craig Herrmann

Absent: Jan Bell, Mary McCarl, Bill Sanborn 

Minutes

Minutes from the March 7th meeting were approved as is.

Overview of CHRC

· The Commission introduced themselves to the City’s new facilities manager, Jim Hafey, and provided an overview of their role in restoring City Hall as well as the history of the restoration process.

· Specific issues that were raised included the need for an assessment of the fire detection system, the condition of the boiler and the maintenance list. Jim will update the list.

· Maggie to provide Jim with copies of relevant files via Dropbox
City Hall Restoration Phase II

· Designer Selection Committee (DSC). Donna Compton has the completed request form and will obtain the Mayor’s signature.

· Clerk of the Works. Steve to contact the state Ethics Commission and obtain an opinion in writing.

Fundraising

· With the help of Tom Dexter and Steve Dexter Barry Pett established a stock fund with the Wells Fargo Advisors.

Original Plans of City Hall
· J.J. waiting to hear back from the Museum as to what can be done to facilitate having copies made. 
Lighting in the Auditorium

· Steve Dexter spoke to his efforts re obtaining lighting.
Discontiguous National Historic Landmark Application
· Mary will follow up with NPS.
Website

· Maggie needs to follow up with this.

Senior Center Quilt/Banner Project (Fundraising effort)

· Maggie showed photos of some of the works and informed the group that there will be an exhibit in the SFL during April. City Hall showcase will highlight some of the pieces.

Meeting closed at 11:30 a.m. 
Next Meeting: Monday March 21st at 10:00 a.m.
PLEASE NOTE THAT SUBSEQUENT TO THE MEETING J.J AND MAGGIE SPOKE WITH DONNA COMPTON. THE DESIGNER SELECTION COMMITTEE HAS BEEN SIGNED OFF ON BY THE MAYOR. NEED TO DEVELOP THE RFP AND GET THE ITEM INTO THE CENTRAL REGISTER.
Maintenance List (as of March 14th )
Fire Detection system for the Tower

· Assessment of what is needed
Lighting in the auditorium

· Determination of cost to re-do the auditorium lights
Boiler

· Assessment of condition of furnace
Downspout on Dale Ave side of building (West elevation)

· Needs to be reattached
Building Capacity Signs

· Bill and Mark both sent the numbers for the capacity. Auditorium: seating capacity 600 people, standing capacity 1400 people, tables and chairs 280 people; balcony: 250 people; stage: chairs only 144, tables and chairs 67.
Tower Security Issue

· Lock needs to be installed on the door at the attic level.
Wiring in the Tower

· A phone call to Cranston Electric was made and we were informed that work on the wiring in the tower would start January 10th.

· This work is being paid for by the City.

Windows 

· Missing panes of glass in the tower will be replaced week ending 12/3/10

· No set date on the Post Office side as of now, may try to do in house if possible.

· Securing window jams will be completed during December.

Tower belfry level floor

· The yokes will remain at the belfry level. They should have a “walkon” roof matt or two layers of 60 mil EPDM places under the feet to prevent tearing of the roof membrane. 

Security Box for Control Unit

· Mark Cole will arrange for the Control Unit to be contained within a security box. 

General Clean-up

· A crew will go through the building and gather up all broken chairs for removal by week ending 12/02/10.

· Metal filing cabinet will be moved out of the auditorium balcony this week.

· Custodian equipment will be moved out of the auditorium balcony this week.

· Tin ceiling panels that are located at the balcony level behind the stage to the attic will be moved to the attic once the wood trash is removed from attic.

· Wood trash will be moved out of the attic by Clean Pro sometime in the next two weeks.

Miscellaneous 

· Poor lighting at the city council desk. Desk lamps were suggested.

· Need for clip boards at the stage and attic levels to indicate what is being stored there.

· Ventilators shafts in the attic need fixing due to missing wood.

· Stage area needs to be cleaned out. Maggie willing to help. 

· Shredding of files in Post Office is scheduled for December 20th.

· Mark was encouraged to make sure that the additional storage space in the Post Office is used.
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